KING EDWARD VI SCHOOL, LICHFIELD

GOVERNORS’ REPORT TO PARENTS COVERING

YEAR SEPTEMBER 2003 - JULY 2004
This report is issued under the terms of the Education Act 1986 and related Instruments which require school governors to report annually to parents.  A provisional date and time to hold a meeting to discuss the contents of this report has been made for Tuesday 1 March 2005, 8 p.m. in Bader Hall.  This meeting will only go ahead as long as at least 15 parents indicate that they wish to attend by Monday 21 February 2005.
1. INTRODUCTION

As Chairman of Governors it gives me much pleasure to present to you the Annual Report for the school academic year ending in July 2004.

This report makes excellent reading and records some outstanding achievements in all areas of the life of the school.   Everyone can feel proud of being associated with such a successful place of learning.

The underlying message in this report is the commitment of teaching staff, support staff and governors to work hard in helping the dedicated students of King Edward VI School reach and often exceed their potential.  The examination results are truly outstanding, from the SATs in Year 9, the GCSE in Year 11 and the AS and A2 in the Sixth Form.  This success is not confined to the classroom.  The success in individual music exams, the public speaking competitions, the success on the sports field and the individual representation at District or County level are a credit to the school.  This success is exemplified in the girls’ sport where the girls Hockey, Netball and Soccer teams lost remarkably few fixtures out of a total of 96 inter school matches!  

May I congratulate those who have brought a great deal of credit to the school and wish you all every success in the future.

2.
NUMBERS ON ROLL AND EXAMINATION RESULTS

The number on roll in January 2004 was 1397.  Full details of examination results are given in the appendices.  Our rates of attendance were the highest ever achieved by the school at 95.3%.  This is an outstanding figure compared with other  schools both within and beyond the County.

Advanced level examination results were strong.  We are delighted with the students’ success.  A total of 138 students sat the examinations and absolutely everybody achieved some passes.  Fiona Gee managed to achieve a remarkable five grade A passes in her subjects.  Six students achieved four grade A passes and they are Elisabeth Bagg, Rosemary Borland, Catherine Earnshaw, Emma Kempster, Elisabeth Kershaw and Susannah Kinghan.  A further eight students achieved three grade A passes within their results –Claire Anslow, Sophie Benton, Lucy Carey, Laura Dyal, Richard Sear, Andrew Skinner, Jessica Slater and Anna Soryal.  Catherine Earnshaw also achieved one of the “Top 5” Sociology results in the whole country.  Considering that almost 21,000 candidates sat the Sociology examinations, this is a remarkable outcome.  

At GCSE 79% of the students in Year 11 achieved at least 5 grades A*-C.  This is a record performance for the school (the equivalent figure for 2003 was 71%).  Thirty-six students achieved seven or more grade A or A* passes within their results; exactly half boys and half girls.  These students are Zoë Albini, Jamie Beaumont, Andrew Box, Peter Brown, Mark Burton, Emily Davies, Fiona Davies, Thomas Ferneyhough, Alexander Fradley, Rebecca Gentle,          Emma Hawkes,  Zoë Haynes,  Kirsty Hobbs, Thomas Makin, Greg Massey, Alice McDonald, Alastair McGrath, Charlotte Millar, Bryony Morris, Paul Moses, Catherine Mottram, Rosemary Oliver, Claire Philp, William Pitchford, Jack Randles, Jennifer Reynolds, Paul Sanderson, Imogen Schäfer-Dalgleish, Oliver Scott, Benjamin Travers, James Trevelyan, Angus Turner, Rachel Wannell, Nicole Waterman, Philippa Welch and Michael Wilcox.  Three students actually achieved the very high grade of A* in all of their full GCSE course this year – Greg Massey, Alice McDonald and Benjamin Travers.

Congratulations to all students who have done so well this year.

Details of the further education/employment destinations of students leaving in July 2003 are given in the appendix information.

3.
ACTIVITIES AND STUDENT ACHIEVEMENTS

There have been many activities both for and by students.  Use of our site by members of the community and by our own Parent Teacher Association has also been very significant once again.  Students in school raised a great deal of money for charity last year with almost £6,000 raised altogether.


In helping me to compile this part of the report, various members of staff have contributed the following:

i) Sport   A wide range of team and individual achievements last year arose because of the talent and interest of our students and the dedication of PE staff in making sure that these events can happen.  There were lots of successes at local level and beyond.  (Please see Appendix 6a and 6b for details of team events and sporting achievements.)

ii)
Music The Music Department has continued to flourish with performances at the Johnson Birthday Celebrations, Dedication Day, Presentation Evenings, the popular Cathedral Carol service and concerts in the school hall.  This year, the annual musical ran very successfully for five performances of ‘Singin’ in the Rain’ and our musicians performed at the Lichfield Festival in the summer term.  A new innovation was a visit by the school band, recorders and string players to American Adventure where they performed at various periods during the day.  
Our extra-curricular groups continued to perform in school and in the community and these included senior and junior choirs, Extet, senior and junior bands, string ensemble, recorder ensemble and jazz band.


We are very proud that twenty of our musicians represent the school at County level in Staffordshire Youth Orchestra, String Ensemble, Wind Band, Youth Choir, Renaissance Ensemble and Talent School with members of the Youth Orchestra performing in Prague at Easter.  Two of our musicians, Heather Brannan and Robert Tunningley, are members of the newly formed CBSO Youth Orchestra and Robert is also a member of the National Youth Wind Ensemble.   


Five of our senior students have passed their grade 8 ABRSM exams and they are Timothy Eardley (cello), Laura McQuaide (piano), Stephanie Chang (piano), Robert Tunningley (trombone), Heather Brannan (clarinet and cello).  We are very proud of their achievements.


One of our pupils, Eleanor Bull (clarinet), was one of the first in the country to pass the new ABRSM ‘Diploma in Performance’ and we celebrate her success.

Further details of students’ musical achievements are given in Appendix 7.

iii) 
Drama  The drama department was again involved in many activities and presentations performed throughout the year.


House Drama Competition  The House Drama Competition was very entertaining and creative with Houses performing their own adaptations of two Shakespeare plays - ‘Romeo and Juliet’ and ‘Much Ado about Nothing’ and two original pieces entitled ‘The boy who fell into the television set’ and Robin Hood – Thieves in Tights’.  We received many comments from both the judges and staff observing the show stating how impressed they were by the standard of the work being performed and of the quality of the acting It is to the great credit of the sixth form that pieces of such a difficult nature were tackled.



The House Drama Competition is not only excellent for the school community in giving a wide range of students from all years the opportunity to display their acting, directing, musical and organisational talents but is also a fantastic learning opportunity and positive life experience.


King Edward VI Youth Theatre  Our production this year was ‘Bugsy Malone’.  We played to two sell-out houses for two nights in July and it was enormously popular with both audience and cast.  This production was led by a team of sixth formers who were involved in all aspects of the production.  Richard Babington and Annie Colthorpe, were the driving forces behind the project and it is to their great credit that the show was such a success.  Our next show will be ’Dracula Spectacular’ which will be performed in Bader Hall, July 7, 8 and 9, and will hopefully prove to be another successful and funny production bringing together again the upper and lower school and the wider community of Lichfield.


Saxon Hill Dance Club  This was formed by Jill Watts and the Drama department after our work together in the Lichfield festival.  A number of our pupils from Years 7, 8 and 9 work with students from Saxon Hill in creating dance and movement in a wide variety of contexts.  So far this year we have worked on projects exploring : ‘The Rhyme of the Ancient Mariner’, ‘Theseus and the Minotaur’, ‘Harry Potter’, and we are now working on a performance of ‘The Lion King’.


Examination Drama  GCSE students worked very hard to adapt and perform pieces of drama for their final examination performances.  These included : ‘Bouncers’, ‘Mojo’, ‘Steel Magnolias’, ‘Metamorphosis’, ‘The Trial’, ‘Blue Remembered Hills’ and ‘No Why’ and a very good set of results was achieved by all.


At AS and A2 level the examiner commented upon the high level of achievement and creativity displayed by the pupils.  Performances included : ‘The Crucible’, ‘Equus’, ‘The Glass Menagerie’ and ‘4.48 Psychosis’.


The current A2 students have recently performed original pieces; one based upon the Moors Murderers and another exploring the play ‘Abigail’s Party’.



Trips  Again, many theatre trips have been organised over the year to give students the opportunity to experience live theatre in a wide variety of forms and genres and in October we invited members of the Birmingham Rep to deliver a workshop based upon ‘The Crucible’ to the GCSE Drama Groups.  

iv)  
English and Public Speaking  This has once again been a very busy and productive year for the department.  There have been theatre trips to productions of “An Inspector Calls”  for GCSE students and “Measure for Measure” with Year 12 at the Globe Theatre in June.  Bitesize Theatre company visited the school in April to perform scenes from Shakespeare’s “Twelfth Night” and to run workshops with Year 9 students in preparation for SATs.


Year 13 Literature students attended a schools’ conference in War Literature at the Imperial War Museum in London in March, where they were able to attend lectures and presentations by well-known writers and historians, while Year 13 Language students attended an A Level revision day at Sheffield University in April dealing with exam topics and techniques.


Public speaking continues to be a real strength, thanks mainly to the dedication of a handful of Sixth Form students and Mrs Sly.  In February, a team of speakers consisting of Laura Dyal, Will Stevens and Stephanie Chang, competed in the Lichfield and District public Speaking Competition – the students spoke with wit and conviction on the subject of banning smoking in public places.  In July, the annual Inter-House Public Speaking competition was won for the third year running by Addison, who again beat Garrick into second place.  All speakers and Sixth Form helpers are to be commended for their enthusiasm and commitment to a stalwart of the House events calendar.

    v)
Duke of Edinburgh Awards  At present we have 34 Year 10 students undertaking their Bronze Award, 12 Year 11 students embarking on their Silver Award and 8 Year 12 students participating in the Gold Award.  Of our previous candidates, 12 who had completed their Silver Award and 5 their Bronze Award were presented with Awards in November 2004.  Since then, a further 6 students have completed their Bronze Award. Congratulations go to all participants for their hard work and determination, and also a big thank you to parents, and the large team of staff involved, who have assisted all these young people.

vi)
Library Resource Centre 2003/4 has been a year of significant change for King Edward VI LRC.  The centre now has a full time professional Librarian in post, as well as a Library Assistant.  The alterations have not only been in terms of stock, with a large amount of out-dated items being weeded out and new up-dated items purchased, but activities in the LRC have flourished.

· Year 7 completed the newly introduced Library Skills Programme as part of the English curriculum.  All future Year 7s will also follow the programme which aims to facilitate independent research within the resource centre – a truly cross-curricular skill. 

· Extra curricular activities which have proved popular in the LRC this year include a weekly book club.  As part of the group, 4 Year 9 students attended the Carnegie Nominations day run by Staffordshire Schools Library Service.  Their views contributed to the County’s nomination process for the final shortlist.  Following on from this, shadowing of the Carnegie Medal by the group (12 students in total) proved most enjoyable for those involved in reading the selected fiction.

· Also popular has been a Warhammer Club.  The group recently enjoyed a visit from staff at Games Workshop who demonstrated gaming techniques.

· In October, Year 8 were invited to take part in Readathon, with a total of £173.16 raised for children’s charities.

· Students across the year groups heard Author and Arts Development worker Maria Whatton talk about her forthcoming novel.

· Celebration events for National Poetry Day and World Book Day were successful with a rolling poem being produced for the former, and a book fair and assembly run for the latter.

· This year has seen the beginnings of recruitment of a team of Student Library Helpers.  It is hoped this scheme will be developed further next year.  

4. 
FINANCE  

Details of the Delegated Budget for 2003/2004, the Covenant Scheme, Parent Teacher Association Gifts and the School Fund are given in Appendix 4.

As you will know, Staffordshire continues to be very poorly funded compared with most of the rest of the country.  Government formulae create the situation whereby Staffordshire is one of the worst funded of all the shire counties.  Despite this, at least our funds are very well managed – my thanks go to Mr Sutton, Mrs Dennis and Mrs Cook in this regard.

 5.    
PREMISES  

Accommodation in school continues to be one of our priorities for development.  In addition to routine maintenance and decoration, we have created a new Art studio space this year.  This is helping us to cope with the genuine needs of this expanding, successful department.  One of our ICT rooms has also been significantly modified so as to make it a more effective teaching and learning space.  At the moment, essential roof repairs are in progress on the Bader site.  Tremendous efforts have been made to initiate the more major projects that we work towards.  I am pleased to report success in that the Q-Block catering and study extension is now completed.  This work is making a substantial difference to our provision.  We continue to prepare for a replacement building for our Music Department.  We hope that this will form part of a more extensive Arts Development for the school.

6.
SECURITY   
The school has continued to develop its strategy so as to ensure as high a level of security for staff, students, visitors and premises as the nature of the site allows.  Two-way radios are used effectively during school hours so that intruders can be challenged promptly.  The alarm system has been extended to cover the new dining facility in Q Block and the CCTV system has been further upgraded and is now a relatively sophisticated tool which can be used both to monitor potential incidents in “real time” and to provide evidence retrospectively after an event.  Site staff working on their own in the evening, at the weekend or in the holidays are now equipped with a mobile phone and community users of the premises are given the number.

Several barriers have been installed so as to separate vehicles and pedestrians as far as possible.  A policy of standardising external door keys and of restricting the doors which are unlocked during holidays has been adopted. 

7.
CURRICULUM MATTERS
In the Sixth Form, the GCSE options that were introduced did provide a useful experience for a small number of students who mixed the study of AS subjects in Year 12 with a GCSE.  We have continued with this approach. In Key Stage 4 the Vocational GCSE in Business has been extended to involve Year 10 and Year 11.

It is tremendous to be able to report that all of our performance targets were either achieved or, in some cases, exceeded.  The GCSE targets for Year 11 were 75% for the proportion of students achieving 5 A*-C; 98% for the proportion of students achieving 5 A*-G; and 47.5 as the average point score per student.  The actual figures were 79%, 98% and 51.4 respectively.  At Key Stage 3 our targets for the Year 9 SATs (percentage of students achieving at least level 5) were 90% for English, Mathematics and Science, plus 85% for ICT.  The actual figures were 96%, 90%, 90% and 100% respectively.

Governors have now set new targets based on changing subject requirements and the particular ability profile of the year groups concerned.  The current Year 10 have been set targets for 2006 which are 75% to achieve the Level 2 Threshold (this is the new equivalent of the 5 A*-C measure) with an average points score of 400 (again, using the new system).  The current Year 8 have targets for their Key Stage 3 outcomes in 2006 and these are 88% for English, Mathematic and Science, plus 85% for ICT.  Again, it will be our intention to attempt both to meet and to exceed these targets.  The targets will be reviewed in twelve months time to see if they can be raised further on the basis of performance up to that point. 

8.
PROFESSIONAL DEVELOPMENT UNDERTAKEN BY TEACHING STAFF
As befits its Investors in People status, King Edward VI School remains committed to supporting its entire staff in their further learning and continues to make a major investment annually in the professional development of both teaching and support staff. The range of activities available to staff is vast, extending, for example, from a two-day placement with the leather industry in Walsall to a course on approaches to the teaching of gifted and talented children and from a course on the use of digital video in Geography to a splendidly named course ‘Stunning Strategies for Striving Scientists’ for one of our Learning Support Assistants who routinely supports students in Science lessons. Wherever possible, we continue also to support staff in the pursuit of further qualifications and have more successes to report this year.   

For teachers, five days were allowed during the year where students were not required to attend school and which were, therefore, available for professional development activities. Support staff attended also on at least one of these days. Details of how the days were used are given below. Planning for the days continues to reflect the high priority placed in the school’s development plan upon ensuring progress in our work to improve further the quality of teaching and learning and our striving for excellence in all areas.

1st September 2003 A day of planning meetings and information sessions to allow staff an opportunity to make final preparations for the start of the new school year.

28th November 2003 Performance Management interviews for all staff, both teaching and support staff, were conducted by team leaders, according to a pre-arranged timetable.

30th and 31st March 2004 Two days at the end of the spring term in which individual subject departments had the opportunity to work on their own particular needs and priorities, relating these to whole-school issues where appropriate.

1st July 2004 A whole-school training day in which staff were offered a choice of workshops focusing upon a range of specific learning difficulties and a half-day session on learning styles and multiple intelligences.

During the year all teachers and learning support staff were involved in a major initiative on training in behaviour management led by Andy Vass, a national expert in this area of work. Members of each subject department spent a day with Andy Vass, discussing effective strategies for behaviour management and developing departmental responses. This initiative has received excellent evaluations and we are currently looking at the development of follow-up work.

Other main areas of focus for professional development during the year included:

· A full induction programme for three newly qualified teachers who joined the school in September 2003.

· Further training for Learning Support Assistants and Learning Support Tutors focusing especially upon specific areas of learning difficulty such as dyscalcula, dyslexia and autistic spectrum disorders.

· Further training to support the introduction of Citizenship into the curriculum.

· The completion of the Headteacher’s work on the LPSH programme (Leadership Programme for Serving Headteachers).

· Training for a range of subject departments in the use of interactive electronic whiteboards which are now being installed in more and more classrooms.

· A half-day’s up-date session in Child Protection issues for all members of the Guidance Team.

· A programme of behaviour-management training for Lunch-Time Supervisors.

· Further progress by a small number of staff towards the completion of Masters degrees or, in one case, a Doctorate in Education, with Derby and Manchester Metropolitan Universities and the Open University. 

· The awarding to two members of staff of a Postgraduate Certificate in Specific Learning Difficulties from the University of Leicester.

· Extensive professional development to support teaching staff in a number of subject areas in the implementation of the Key Stage 3 National Strategy.

· A further introductory course in counselling skills for teaching and support staff and an advanced skills course for those who wished to develop skills in this area further.

· Support for three members of the Learning Support department in investigating the HLTA (Higher Level Teaching Assistant) programme.

In addition to the above, further training and professional development was arranged throughout the year in response to priorities which were identified at whole-school, departmental and individual level. Full records of these activities are held in school and each is evaluated by the member of staff taking part. This, in turn, assists with future planning.
9.
SPECIAL EDUCATIONAL NEEDS  

The number of students on the Learning Support Register 2003-04 were as follows: -

33 
Statement – decreased to 32 by the end of the year as one student was de-statemented

16 
Action Plus

33
Action

117
Monitor

These figures represented a shift from previous years.  The number of statements had decreased, as had those students on School Action Plus. The biggest, change came with fewer students on School Action but far more on Monitoring. This was a direct result of changes in LEA policy regarding criteria for placing students at School Action. We felt that there should still be a way of identifying students who were experiencing difficulties. The nature of such difficulties continued to be communicated to staff through the Learning Support Register.

We employed eleven LSAs (Learning Support Assistants) who between them worked a total of 172 hours per week supporting students who were experiencing difficulties within the classroom. The department also had 3 hours clerical support. The LSAs generally continued to work within one or two curriculum areas each in order to bring a greater subject knowledge to the students they supported and to build up good working relationships with the teaching staff in those areas. The role of the LSA continued to be more widely developed. Some LSAs provided excellent links with students attending Stowe Unit, others provided links with the Home tuition service, many were involved in 1:1 mentoring and others worked with teaching staff to use their curriculum expertise to do some home tuition, coursework support and small group teaching in Kings Hill House. The majority of LSAs provided support for students during both internal and public examinations. The team is becoming highly skilled in acting as invigilators, amanuenses and readers for those students who qualified for the extra support.

We employed five part – time teaching staff in the department working 72 hours between them on their core teaching contracts.  In September, Mrs Rate took up her new post as Assistant SENCo and second in the learning support department. We achieved our Dyslexia Friendly Status part 1 in the summer term and we are now embarking on part 2 which involves following through the action plan and providing a body of evidence to support the plan.  We decided in the summer term to embark on the Inclusion Quality Mark and work on this will begin in September 2005.

We delivered the ASDAN Youth Award Scheme (Bronze and Silver Challenge) in Key Stage 4 to Y10 and 11 Students. Three year 11 students participated and were successful in gaining the Foundation for Work Award funded by Staffordshire Partnership. 

All teaching and support staff participated fully in the school’s Performance Management programme. The dedicated Department training took on a different slant when we ventured out to spend the day at our local Key Learning Centre.  Queen’s Croft Community School provided us with an excellent insight into teaching and supporting students with moderate learning difficulties. We were all impressed with the calm and industrious atmosphere of the school. The already strong links with Queen’s Croft were strengthened and other teachers from our school visited Queen’s Croft to observe in specialist areas.

Links with Saxon Hill School continued to be developed and students from King Edward VI participated in lunchtime activities with students from Saxon Hill.  Staff at Saxon Hill acted as the outreach team in our area for Specialist Support Services and visited school on a number of occasions this year to meet students and advise the department.

Two of our teaching team completed their course in the teaching of dyslexic students and have since followed this up with the qualification which allows them to test for access arrangements for public examinations. One member of the team visited Park School, in Tamworth to gain experience and look at resources in connection with speech and language difficulties. Further courses attended this year by members of the department have included training in Behaviour, Dyslexia, Literacy, Numeracy and EAL (English as an Additional Language). Two LSAs began working towards the NVQ Level 3 qualifications for Teaching Assistants to be completed in Spring 2005.  One LSA applied for training as Higher Level Teaching Assistant to start in 2005 and another applied for accredited training in supporting dyslexic students in the classroom.

King’s Hill House continued to provide an excellent resource and was used for both individual and group teaching. The house was open to students at break and lunchtime to support with homework and to use as a social space.  

We developed Y6/7 transition in the summer term by inviting selected students from our primary schools to spend 4 afternoon sessions in King’s Hill House and around the school getting to know the layout of the school and becoming familiar with school routines. For those students who participated it was a valuable experience and we intend to continue and develop this in future years.

We continued to benefit from the support of SENSS (Special Educational Needs Support Service).  Mrs Woffinden, the Behaviour Support Specialist worked very profitably with both individuals and groups of students.  Her work was much valued by the Pastoral Support Team. Mrs Mansell continued to offer much valued support to the Department.  Mrs Hadley from the Speech and Language Service gave much valued advice and visited school on a number of occasions to work with our students. The Autism Outreach Team visited the school regularly in order to help support a Y7 student.

The LEA Educational Psychologist, Mrs Nelson, supported us on a regular basis seeing both students and parents. Mr Mawer, another Educational Psychologist continued for a third year to be employed directly by the school on a consultancy basis. Both Educational Psychologists met together regularly with key members of staff to plan and co-ordinate their work.

The Social Inclusion Programme run in conjunction with Stowe Teaching Unit and other secondary schools in Lichfield proved very successful and allowed a number of students to spend differing periods of time in a small teaching unit and to work closely with specialist staff upon behaviour before returning to King Edward VI.  The Stowe project and the further development of multi-agency Pastoral Support Plans contributed significantly to our success in reducing student exclusions during the past academic year and enabled students to remain in school successfully until the end of their compulsory education. 

10.
ADMISSION ARRANGEMENTS AND ACCESS FACILITIES PROVIDED TO ASSIST STUDENTS WITH DISABILITIES   

The Governors are aware of the implications of the Disability Discrimination Act and regret that the nature of the site and of the buildings makes it unlikely that the school will, in the foreseeable future, be fully accessible, particularly as local authority funding in this area is directed to another Lichfield school.  Access issues are, however, always considered – and prioritised where practicable – and recent additions and alterations to the buildings have made more areas of the school wheelchair friendly.  It is intended that the planned Arts Development will also be fully accessible.  

11.   
GOVERNORS’ MEETINGS  

Meetings of the Full Governing Body were held on 16 October and 4 December 2003 and on     29 January, 25 March, 27 May and 8 July 2004.


Meetings of Governors’ Committees were held on the following dates:

Finance & Strategic Planning Committee:
6 November 2003 and 18 March & 17 June 2004.

Curriculum Committee:   9 October 2003 and 22 January and 6 May 2004.
Premises Committee:
    23 September 2003 and 13 January & 22 June 2004.

School Community: Personnel & Students Committee:   19 November 2003 and 10 March &     9 June 2004

In addition to the above, meetings also took place with regard to Target Setting, Performance Review and various Appointments Meetings.
12.
SCHOOL STRATEGIC IMPROVEMENT PLAN  

As you will know, our planning is based on the principles of :

“Excellence for all students and Excellence in all areas”.

During the year our Strategic Improvement Plan was completely rewritten and the new version is available for parents to view on the school website –www.kingedwardvi-lichfield.staffs.sch.uk 

It was a year of progress towards many of our targets and the completion of the Q-Block catering facility is especially pleasing as it helps to address the issues both of social/eating space and of study space for sixth formers.

13.
CONCLUSION  

In conclusion, may I, on behalf of the Governing Body, congratulate the Headteacher and his staff for maintaining the high standards that have been established over many years.

To all those staff and governors who have left, may I wish you every success in the future and to thank you for the valuable contributions you have made to the success of King Edward VI School.  To those who have joined us, may I welcome you and hope you will become fully involved in the life of the school, contributing to its high standards of success and achievement.

Finally, can I thank all my fellow governors for giving many hours on a voluntary basis to support the school in many ways as well as bringing such a variety of experiences, which are so valuable to such a large and complex organisation.
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ART & DESIGN

10

7

2

1

0

0

0
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100.00%

BUSINESS STUDIES

8

0

4

1

2

1

0

0

100.00%

BIOLOGY

31

9

3

7

7

3

2

0

93.55%

CHEMISTRY

22

8

10

1

1

2

0

0

100.00%

DESIGN & TECHNOLOGY

31

4

5

9

7

5

1

0

96.77%

ECONOMICS

7

0

3

1

2

1

0

0

100.00%

ENGLISH LITERATURE

30

8

6

6

6

4

0

0

100.00%

ENGLISH LANGUAGE

39

2

8

13

8

6

2

0

94.87%

ENVIRONMENTAL SCIENCE

6

1

2

0

2

1

0

0

100.00%
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9

3

2

2

0

1

1

0

88.89%
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7
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1

0

0

0

0

100.00%
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26

16

24
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0
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4

3

2

6

2

0

0

100.00%
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4
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7

1

1

0

0

100.00%

MATHEMATICS
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7

6

6

4

4

1

0

96.43%

FURTHER MATHEMATICS

1

1

0

0

0

0

0

0

100.00%

MUSIC

5

0

2

1

1

0

1

0

80.00%

MUSIC TECHNOLOGY

PHYSICAL EDUCATION

9

0

4

4

1

0

0

0

100.00%

PHYSICS

21

4

3

3

4

5

2

0

90.48%

RELIGIOUS STUDIES

6

1

0

2

2

1

0

0

100.00%

SOCIOLOGY

20

5

6

9

0

0

0

0

100.00%

THEATRE STUDIES

23

3

5

10

5

0

0

0

100.00%
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104
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75
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0
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3

4

5

3

0

0

0
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4

2

4

1

1

0

0

100.00%
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4

1

0

0
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43.90%
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100.00%

100.00%
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504

101

112

122

79

62

28

0

94.44%

% OF TOTAL

20.04%

22.22%

24.21%

15.67%

12.30%

5.56%

0.00%

CUMULATIVE %:

20.04%

42.26%

66.47%

82.14%

94.44%

100.00%

100.00%

2003 COMBINED TOTAL:

502

109

117

113

85

55

22

1

% OF TOTAL

21.70%

23.30%

22.50%

16.90%

11.00%

4.40%

0.20%

95.40%

CUMULATIVE %:

21.70%

45.00%

67.50%

84.50%

95.40%

99.80%

100.00%

2002 COMBINED TOTAL:

429

94

115

115

68

32

5

0


SCHOOL MANAGEMENT
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The following served as School Governors during the academic year 2003-2004:

County Council Governors:
Miss M D Bailey 





Mr S Barr








Mr D R Mayes (Vice Chairman)







Mr S Sanders





Parent Governors:

Mr D Bagley









Mr R Brearley                                 






Mr M Gee





Mr M Kinghan









Mr M S Maybury (Chairman)







Mr J J Smith









Mrs K Wilcox





Staff Governors:

Mr A Bowman





Mr E J Lunt









Mrs P Neilson





Co-opted Governors:

Reverend Prof C Baker





Canon A Barnard









Mr C Cartwright









Mr N Jenkins









Mrs B Williams





Headteacher:


Mr A D Meikle

Chairman of Governors:





Clerk to the Governors:


Mr M S Maybury






Mrs S Pestridge

King Edward VI School





Headteacher’s Secretary

Upper St John Street





King Edward VI School

LICHFIELD  WS14 9EE





Upper St John Street









LICHFIELD  WS14 9EE

GOVERNOR APPOINTMENTS
During the academic year 2003-2004 the following appointments were made: Following a Parental Ballot, Mr JJ Smith was elected as a Parent Governor with effect from 06.05.04.  The Local Education Authority (LEA) confirmed that Miss M D Bailey be reappointed as an LEA Governor with effect from 30.08.03; Councillor J Brooks resigned on 05.02.04; Mr S Barr was appointed as an LEA Governor with effect from 01.05.04.  During the current academic year 2003-2004, following a Parental Ballot, Mrs K Wilcox was reappointed and Mr R Brearley was newly appointed as Parent Governors with effect from 14.10.03.  The following Staff Governors were elected on 14.10.03: Mr E J Lunt, Mr M P Sutton and Mrs P Neilson.  Mr Sutton resigned as Governor on 11.01.04.  Mr A Bowman was elected as a Staff Governor from 05.02.04.  Sadly, Mr A O’Donnell, a former LEA Governor, died in November 2003; Mr O’Donnell was a Governor of this school for many years and his support will be missed a great deal.  We are also sad to report, although beyond 2003-2004 school year, that in November 2004, Miss M D Bailey passed away.  She had a long association with the school both as a member of staff and a Governor (1959 – 2004) and her support will be greatly missed.

Our thanks are expressed to Mr J Ellithorne who volunteers his services as Treasurer for the Trust Fund Committee.

ELECTION OF PARENT GOVERNORS
Parent Governors are elected to serve a 4-year term of office.  At the end of that period, or should there be any resignations, a letter will be sent out to all parents/guardians giving information and details on procedures for an election.  At the same time, parents/guardians are invited to complete nomination forms which are obtainable from the Johnson and Bader school offices.













Appendix 2

SCHOOL HOLIDAY DATES
SPRING TERM 2005
*INSET day:

Tuesday 4 January

School opens:

Wednesday 5 January

Half term:

Monday 14 February to Friday 18 February (inclusive)

School closes:

Tuesday 22 March

*INSET days:

Wednesday 23 and Thursday 24 March

SUMMER TERM 2005
School opens:

Monday 11 April

May Day:

Monday 2 May

Half term:

Monday 30 May to Friday 3 June (inclusive)

School closes:

Friday 22 July

* Please note: The school is closed to students on INSET days which are allocated for teacher training.

AUTUMN TERM 2005

School opens:

Tuesday 6 September

Half term:

Monday 24 October to Friday 28 October (inclusive)

School closes:

Wednesday 21 December 

SPRING TERM 2006

School opens:

Wednesday 4 January

Half term:

Monday 13 February to Friday 17 February (inclusive)

School closes:

Friday 7 April

SUMMER TERM 2006

School opens:

Monday 24 April

May Day:

Monday 1 May

Half term:

Monday 29 May to Friday 2 June (inclusive)

School closes:

Friday 21 July 

**In addition to these dates school will be closed for four INSET training days; details of these will be announced.
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ATTENDANCE RATES 2003/04  (Students of compulsory school age)

	
Autumn Term 2003

%
%


Attendance
Unauthorised



Absences

Y7
96.1
0.00

Y8
95.5
0.00

Y9
95.1
0.00

Y10
94.0
0.20

Y11
95.6
0.20
TOTALS
95.26
0.20
	
Spring Term 2004

%

%


Attendance
Unauthorised




Absences

Y7
95.5
0.00

Y8
95.7
0.03

Y9
95.4
0.01

Y10
94.5
0.20

Y11
94.4
0.60

TOTALS  
95.10
0.24

	
	

	

Summer Term 2004

%

%


Attendance
Unauthorised




Absences

Y7
94.8
1.00

Y8
95.8
0.70

Y9
95.3
0.80

Y10
94.1                1.50

Y11
98.1                0.50

TOTALS
95.62
0.90
	

Whole Year

%

%


Attendance
Unauthorised




Absences

Y7
95.5
0.30

Y8
95.7
0.30

Y9
95.3
0.20

Y10
94.2
0.60

Y11
96.0
0.40
TOTALS
95.34
0.36




We hope to maintain the progress we have made in keeping attendance rates at such a high level.

LEAVERS' DESTINATIONS 2003
	
	Continued Full Time Education

%
	Training without employed status

%
	Employ​ment and employed status training

%
	Other

%

	Year 11
	86.8
	3.2
	5
	5

	Year 12
	91.5
	2.4
	3
	3


	Year 13
	Higher Education
	Further Education
	Employment & Training
	Other

	
	74.5
	14.2
	8.5
	2.8


[image: image3.wmf]A-LEVEL RESULTS 2004

Number of Students = 138

SUBJECT

ENTRIES

A

B

C

D

E

U

X

%

PASS

GCE

ART & DESIGN

10

7

2

1

0

0

0

0

100.00%

BUSINESS STUDIES

8

0

4

1

2

1

0

0

100.00%

BIOLOGY

31

9

3

7

7

3

2

0

93.55%

CHEMISTRY

22

8

10

1

1

2

0

0

100.00%

DESIGN & TECHNOLOGY

31

4

5

9

7

5

1

0

96.77%

ECONOMICS

7

0

3

1

2

1

0

0

100.00%

ENGLISH LITERATURE

30

8

6

6

6

4

0

0

100.00%

ENGLISH LANGUAGE

39

2

8

13

8

6

2

0

94.87%

ENVIRONMENTAL SCIENCE

6

1

2

0

2

1

0

0

100.00%

FRENCH

9

3

2

2

0

1

1

0

88.89%

GERMAN

7

1

5

1

0

0

0

0

100.00%

GENERAL STUDIES

110

11

15

26

16

24

18

0

83.64%

GEOGRAPHY

17

4

3

2

6

2

0

0

100.00%

HISTORY

23

4

10

7

1

1

0

0

100.00%

MATHEMATICS

28

7

6

6

4

4

1

0

96.43%

FURTHER MATHEMATICS

1

1

0

0

0

0

0

0

100.00%

MUSIC

5

0

2

1

1

0

1

0

80.00%

MUSIC TECHNOLOGY

PHYSICAL EDUCATION

9

0

4

4

1

0

0

0

100.00%

PHYSICS

21

4

3

3

4

5

2

0

90.48%

RELIGIOUS STUDIES

6

1

0

2

2

1

0

0

100.00%

SOCIOLOGY

20

5

6

9

0

0

0

0

100.00%

THEATRE STUDIES

23

3

5

10

5

0

0

0

100.00%

TOTALS

463

83

104

112

75

61

28

0

93.95%

% OF TOTAL

17.93%

22.46%

24.19%

16.20%

13.17%

6.05%

0.00%

CUMULATIVE %:

17.93%

40.39%

64.58%

80.78%

93.95%

100.00%

100.00%

AVCE

ART & DESIGN

14

11

2

1

0

0

0

0

100.00%

HEALTH & SOCIAL CARE

15

3

4

5

3

0

0

0

100.00%

ICT (SINGLE AWARD)

12

4

2

4

1

1

0

0

100.00%

TOTALS:

41

18

8

10

4

1

0

0

100.00%

% OF TOTAL

43.90%

19.51%

24.39%

9.76%

2.44%

0.00%

0.00%

CUMULATIVE %:

43.90%

63.41%

87.80%

97.56%

100.00%

100.00%

100.00%

2004 COMBINED TOTAL:

504

101

112

122

79

62

28

0

94.44%

% OF TOTAL

20.04%

22.22%

24.21%

15.67%

12.30%

5.56%

0.00%

CUMULATIVE %:

20.04%

42.26%

66.47%

82.14%

94.44%

100.00%

100.00%

2003 COMBINED TOTAL:

502

109

117

113

85

55

22

1

% OF TOTAL

21.70%

23.30%

22.50%

16.90%

11.00%

4.40%

0.20%

95.40%

CUMULATIVE %:

21.70%

45.00%

67.50%

84.50%

95.40%

99.80%

100.00%

2002 COMBINED TOTAL:

429

94

115

115

68

32

5

0

ppendix 4

Appendix 5a

GCSE RESULTS 2004

Number of students in Year 11 in January 2004 - 224




[image: image1.wmf]SUBJECT

ENTRIES

A*

A

B

C

D

E

F

G

U

X

A*-C

A*-G

%

%

FULL GCSE:

ART & DESIGN

55

11

17

9

6

8

3

1

0

0

0

78.18%

100.00%

BUSINESS STUDIES

47

4

10

16

13

4

0

0

0

0

0

91.49%

100.00%

D&T: GRAPHIC PRODUCTS

45

1

16

8

6

6

2

2

1

3

0

68.89%

93.33%

D&T: FOOD TECHNOLOGY

33

5

11

4

11

2

0

0

0

0

0

93.94%

100.00%

D&T: RESISTANT MATERIALS

18

1

0

2

5

5

5

0

0

0

0

44.44%

100.00%

D&T: SYSTEMS & CONTROL

35

2

13

7

7

5

0

1

0

0

0

82.86%

100.00%

D&T: TEXTILES

20

2

11

7

0

0

0

0

0

0

0

100.00%

100.00%

DRAMA

35

6

12

10

6

1

0

0

0

0

0

97.14%

100.00%

ENGLISH

224

8

35

85

46

19

22

5

3

1

0

77.68%

99.55%

ENGLISH LITERATURE

223

10

41

71

53

25

12

7

3

1

0

78.48%

99.55%

FRENCH

129

11

27

40

38

9

3

0

1

0

0

89.92%

100.00%

GERMAN

122

12

21

23

36

17

6

6

0

1

0

75.41%

99.18%

GEOGRAPHY

85

17

19

11

19

9

6

1

1

2

0

77.65%

97.65%

HE: CHILD DEVELOPMENT

36

18

9

3

3

3

0

0

0

0

0

91.67%

100.00%

HISTORY

128

22

28

35

17

9

6

6

3

2

0

79.69%

98.44%

P.E.

30

2

4

12

9

3

0

0

0

0

0

90.00%

100.00%

MATHEMATICS

222

11

32

60

61

30

21

3

3

1

0

73.87%

99.55%

MUSIC

16

3

0

8

5

0

0

0

0

0

0

100.00%

100.00%

RELIGIOUS STUDIES

46

9

21

9

3

4

0

0

0

0

0

91.30%

100.00%

SCIENCE (DOUBLE AWARD)

446

38

68

94

132

44

54

8

6

2

0

74.44%

99.55%

TOTALS

1995

193

395

514

476

203

140

40

21

13

79.10%

99.35%

% OF TOTAL

9.67%

19.80%

25.76%

23.86%

10.18%

7.02%

2.01%

1.05%

0.65%

CUMULATIVE %:

9.67%

29.47%

55.24%

79.10%

89.27%

96.29%

98.30%

99.35%

100.00%

SHORT GCSE:

ART & DESIGN

8

0

2

1

2

2

1

0

0

0

0

62.50%

100.00%

CITIZENSHIP

37

1

4

17

11

3

1

0

0

0

0

89.19%

100.00%

DT: FOOD

30

1

16

3

6

2

2

0

0

0

0

86.67%

100.00%

DT: GRAPHIC PRODUCTS

22

1

3

4

2

4

6

0

1

1

0

45.45%

95.45%

DT: RESISTANT MATERIALS

13

0

0

1

1

5

1

2

1

2

0

15.38%

84.62%

DT: TEXTILES

13

1

4

4

4

0

0

0

0

0

0

100.00%

100.00%

P.E.

15

0

6

7

0

1

1

0

0

0

0

86.67%

100.00%

RELIGIOUS STUDIES

11

6

3

1

0

1

0

0

0

0

0

90.91%

100.00%

TOTALS:

149

10

38

38

26

18

12

2

2

3

0

75.17%

97.99%

% OF TOTAL

6.71%

25.50%

25.50%

17.45%

12.08%

8.05%

1.34%

1.34%

2.01%

0.00%

CUMULATIVE %:

6.71%

32.21%

57.72%

75.17%

87.25%

95.30%

96.64%

97.99%

100.00%

100.00%

2004 COMBINED TOTAL:

2144

203

433

552

502

221

152

42

23

16

0

78.82%

99.25%

% OF TOTAL

9.47%

20.20%

25.75%

23.41%

10.31%

7.09%

1.96%

1.07%

0.75%

0.00%

CUMULATIVE %:

9.47%

29.66%

55.41%

78.82%

89.13%

96.22%

98.18%

99.25%

100.00%

100.00%

Percentage of Y11 students obtaining 5 or more grades A*-C =

78%

2003 COMBINED TOTAL:

2006

139

337

441

537

281

164

66

34

7

0

% OF TOTAL

6.90%

16.80%

22.00%

26.80%

14.00%

8.20%

3.30%

1.70%

0.30%

0.00%

72.50%

99.70%

CUMULATIVE %:

6.90%

23.70%

45.70%

72.50%

86.50%

94.70%

98.00%

99.70%

100.00%

100.00%













    Appendix 5b

As a comparison at GCSE

In England as a whole 53%  of Year 11 gained 5 or more A* - C in 2003.

The figure for Staffordshire is 52% in 2003.

At King Edward VI in 2004 the figure is 78%.

In England as a whole 89% of Year 11 gained 5 or more A* - G in 2003.

The figure for Staffordshire is 91% in 2003.

At King Edward VI in 2004 the figure is 98%.

In England as a whole 95% of Year 11 gained 1 or more A* - G in 2003.

The figure for Staffordshire is 95% in 2003.

At King Edward VI in 2004 the figure is 99.5%.

OCR/RSA RESULTS 2004

	Qualification or unit by subject
	Number entered for Qualification or unit
	Number obtaining Qualification or unit for which they were entered

	OCR - RSA CLAIT - Stage I
	
	Number of applications passed:

	
	
	6
	5
	4
	3
	Total

	
	178
	17
	20
	38
	46
	121

	
	
	57 profiled 

	
	
	Note:- Candidates are required to successfully complete a minimum of 3 applications to pass CLAIT Stage I

	OCR - RSA IBT - Stage II
	
	Passed       41

	
	47
	Profiled       6 

	
	
	Note:- Candidates are required to successfully complete all 5 applications to pass IBT Stage II


Appendix 5c

'A' LEVEL RESULTS 2004














Appendix 5d

SUMMARY OF PUBLIC EXAMINATION RESULTS 2004

YEAR 11 GCSE/GNVQ SUMMARY OF RESULTS FOR 2004

	
	Pupils


	Entered 5+
	Achieving

5+A*-C or

equivalent
	Achieving

5+A*-G or

equivalent
	Entered 1+ 


	Achieving 

1+A*-G
	No Passes

 A*-G

	Boys   Number

           Percentage
	     111

  100%
	       109

     98%
	        82

     74%  
	         108

       97%
	       111

    100%
	      110

      99% 
	         1

      1%

	
	
	
	
	
	
	
	

	Girls  Number

           Percentage
	     113

  100% 
	      113

   100%
	        94

     83%
	        113

      100%
	       113

    100% 
	     113

   100% 
	         0

      0%

	
	
	
	
	
	
	
	

	Total Number

          Percentage
	     224

   100%
	      222

      99%
	      176 

    78.5%
	        221

       99%
	       224

    100%
	      223

  99.5%
	         1

    0.5%





YEAR 13 ‘A’ AND ‘AS’ SUMMARY OF RESULTS FOR 2004
	Pupils aged 17 or 18 taking 2 or more GCE A Levels or AS equivalent:

	
	Number of

Candidate
	0-60 

points
	61-119 

 points
	120-180

 points
	181-239

 points
	240-300

 points
	301-359

 points
	360+ 

points
	Average Score

per candidate

	Boys  Number          Percentage
	            59

      100%      
	       1 

    2%
	       1

   2%
	       7

  12%
	       6

   10%
	    17

 29%
	       9

    15%
	    18

 31%
	       301.5

	
	
	
	
	
	
	
	
	
	

	Girls Number          Percentage
	            79

      100%
	      0

  0%
	       1

   1%
	       7

    9%
	        8

    10%
	     16

 20%
	     12

   15%
	     35

  44% 
	       355.2

	
	
	
	
	
	
	
	
	
	

	Total Number          Percentage
	          138

      100%
	      1

  1% 
	       2

    1%
	      14

    10%
	        14

    10%
	    33

 24%
	     21

  14%
	     53

   38%
	       332.3












       Appendix 5e

Comparative Report: KING EDWARD VI SCHOOL

SUMMARY OF THE NATIONAL CURRICULUM ASSESSMENT RESULTS OF STUDENTS IN THE SCHOOL (2004) AND NATIONALLY (2003) AT THE END OF KEY STAGE 3, as a % of those eligible for assessment.


SPORT 2003-2004









MUSIC





ASSOCIATED BOARD ROYAL SCHOOL OF MUSIC





Grade 1	Rebecca Gass	-	Flute


	Elizabeth Hollis	-	Flute


	Hannah Middleton 	-	Clarinet


	Leah Robinson	-	Flute





Grade 2	Hannah Andrew	-	Alto Saxophone


	Caroline Everton	-	Flute


	Elizabeth Hollis	-	Flute


	Suzanne Meredith	-	Clarinet


	Thomas Seedhouse	-	Clarinet


	Kate Taylor	-	Alto Saxophone





Grade 3	Jessica Begley	-	Flute


	Jenny Benham	-	Flute


	Sam Craig	-	Piano


	Sam Craig	-	Alto Saxophone


	Helen Hayley	-	Flute


	Rebecca Langdell	-	Flute


	Louisa Powell	-	Flute


	Anja Rademacher	-	Flute


	Jenny Slade	-	Flute


	Kirsty Warden	-	Piano


	Katie Wilson	-	Flute





Grade 4	Sam Craig	-	Clarinet


	Charlotte Bermingham	-	Clarinet


	Alison Darby	-	Clarinet


	Jonathan Davies	-	Violin


	Jonathan Forster	-	Cornet


	Andrew Jones	-	Trumpet


	Robert Jones	-	French Horn


	Michael McGrath	-	Trumpet


	Dominic Mellin	-	Trumpet


	Elizabeth Parkes	-	Clarinet


	Lindsay Turner	-	Clarinet





Grade 5	Charlotte Bermingham	-	Violin


	Stephanie Chang	-	Singing


	Helen Clayton	-	Flute


	Fiona Davies	-	Violin


	Fiona Davies	-	Viola


	George Bettany	-	Trumpet


	


	           








                           Eleanor Elcock	-	Clarinet


                         Ashlee Grant	-	Flute


	Zoë Haynes	-	Alto Saxophone


	Katherine Horner	-	Flute


	Laura Mellin	-	Flute


	Victoria Millar	-	Clarinet


	Sophie Morris	-	Trumpet


	Catherine Mottram	-	Viola


	William Stevens	-	Piano





Grade 6	Stephanie Chang	-	Oboe





Grade 7	Anna Soryal	-	Violin





Grade 8	Heather Brannan	-	Cello


	Timothy Eardley	-	Cello


	Robert Tunningley	-	Trombone





Dip ABRSM	Eleanor Bull	-	Clarinet





County Instrumentalists





County Talent School (Senior)	-	Heather Brannan


		-	Timothy Eardley





County Talent School (Junior)	-	Charlotte Bermingham





County Youth Orchestra	-	Heather Brannan


		-	Fiona Davies


		-	Timothy Eardley


		-	Eleanor Jones





County Youth Wind Orchestra	-	David Ashford


		-	Robert Ashford


		-	Hannah Bostock


		-	Eleanor Bull


		-	Zoë Haynes


		-	Sarah Soryal


		-	Robert Tunningley





County String Orchestra	-	Heather Brannan	


		-	Timothy Eardley


		-	Eleanor Jones





County Youth Choir	-	Stephanie Chang


		-	Charlotte Watsham
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TEACHER ASSESSMENT : Percentage at each level


�
�
�
�
Dis.�
Ab.�
W�
1�
2�
3�
4�
5�
6�
7�
8�
EP�
5+�
�
English�
School


National�
0


0�
0


1�
0


0�
0


0�
0


2�
1


7�
17


22�
26


36�
36


23�
19


8�
0


1�
0


0�
82


68�
�
Mathematics�
School�
0�
0�
0�
0�
0�
1�
8�
20�
37�
31�
2�
0�
90�
�
�
National�
0�
1�
0�
0�
1�
8�
18�
26�
26�
17�
4�
0�
72�
�
Science�
School


National�
0


0�
0


1�
0


0�
0


0�
0


1�
0


8�
3


21�
25


34�
38


25�
32


9�
0


0�
0


0�
95


69�
�






TASK AND TEST RESULTS  :  Percentage at each level�
�
�
�
Dis.�
Ab.�
B�
N�
2�
3�
4�
5�
6�
7�
8�
EP�
5+�
�
English�
School


National�
0


1�
0


5�
0


3�
0


3�
�
0


3�
4


16�
27


34�
42


24�
27


10�
0


0�
0


0�
96


68�
�
Mathematics�
School�
0�
1�
0�
0�
0�
3�
7�
11�
35�
35�
8�
0�
90�
�
�
National�
0�
4�
1�
1�
1�
7�
16�
22�
26�
19�
5�
0�
70�
�
Science�
School


National�
0


0�
1


4�
0


1�
0


1�
0


1�
1


8�
7


18�
27


28�
35


29�
28


11�
0


0�
0


0�
90


68�
�






TEACHER ASSESSMENT : Percentage at each level�
�
�
�
Dis.�
Ab.�
W�
1�
2�
3�
4�
5�
6�
7�
8�
EP�
4+�
5+�
�
Art & Design�
School


National�
0


0�
0


1�
0


0�
0


0�
0


1�
0


4�
3


19�
51


 38�
24


 26�
18


   9�
3


1�
0


0�
�
97


75�
�
Design & Technology�
School


National�
0


0�
1


1�
0


0�
0


0�
0


1�
0


5�
5


22�
59


40�
29


24�
6


6�
0


0�
0


0�
�
94


70�
�
Geography�
School


National�
0


0�
0


1�
0


0�
0


0�
0


1�
0


7�
1


22�
18


34�
44


23�
34


9�
2


1�
0


0�
�
98


68�
�
History�
School


National�
0


0�
0


1�
0


0�
0


0�
0


1�
0


7�
7


23�
37


34�
39


23�
15


9�
1


1�
0


0�
�
93


67�
�
Information  


Technology�
School


National�
0


0�
0


1�
0


0�
0


0�
0


1�
0


7�
0


24�
23


41�
75


21�
0


5�
0


0�
0


0�
�
100


67�
�
Modern Foreign Language�
School


National�
1


1�
1


1�
0


1�
0


1�
0


6�
3


16�
11


26�
36


30�
20


15�
28


3�
0


0�
0


0�
95


74�
84


48�
�
Music�
School


National�
0


0�
0


1�
0


0�
0


0�
0


1�
0


6�
 11


24�
66


 42�
13


19�
9


5�
0


  1�
0


0�
�
89


67�
�
Physical Education�
School


National�
0


0�
1


1�
0


0�
0


0�
0


1�
6


4�
25


20�
26


44�
30


23�
10


5�
3


1�
0


0�
�
68


74�
�



  There are no National figures available for Teacher Assessments in Citizenship.





�
�
Dis.�
Ab.�
W�
1�
2�
3�
4�
5�
6�
7�
8�
EP�
4+�
5+�
�
Citizenship�
School


�
0


�
0


�
0


�
0


�
0


�
0


�
1


�
31


�
58


�
9


�
0


�
0


�
�
98


�
�
Key:


Dis.:	disapplied under sections 92/93 of the Education Act 2002.


Ab.:	failed to register a level due to absence.


W:	working towards level 1, but have not yet achieved the standards needed for Level 1.


EP:	exceptional performance.


B:	(tests only)  Children not entered for the tests because they were working below Level 3 in English or below Level 2 in 


Mathematics or  Science.


N:	pupils not awarded a level in the test.
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BOYS’ PE (Including extra-curricular results)





ATHLETICS:





Special Achievements





Overall Cannock Schools League Champions 2003/04





Daniel Rowlands U13 County 200m Champion 2004


Jonathan Jones U14 County 200m Champion 2004








RUGBY:  Senior Captain – Darran Fowler


			


Team�
Played�
Won�
Lost�
Drew�
County Representatives:�
�
U12�
11�
9�
1�
1�
Under 14 – Luke Powell, Luke Massey,�
�
U13�
14�
12�
2�
0�
�
�
U14�
12�
3�
9�
0�
Under 15 – Alan Wilson, Phillip Jones,�
�
U15�
15�
12�
3�
0�
                   Joe Thompson, George Cotterhill,�
�
U16�
5�
5�
0�
0�
                    Daniel Latham, Harry Neenan�
�
1st XV�
12�
2�
10�
0�
Under 16 – Greg Massey�
�



Special Achievements





U13 County Champions


U16 County Champions


U14 County Plate Winners








BASKET BALL:





Team�
Played�
Won�
Lost�
Drew�
County Representatives:�
�
U13�
14�
12�
2�
0�
U14 Midlands Reps – Dominic Lofters�
�
�
�
�
�
�
�
�



Special  Achievements





U13 Birmingham School’s League Runners-up 2004.





TENNIS:  1st Team Captain – James Boynton





Team�
Played�
Won�
Lost�
Drew�
County Representatives:�
�
U14�
8�
7�
1�
0�
James Boynton, Luke Massey.�
�
U15�
6�
5�
1�
0�
Greg Massey, Stephen McDermott�
�



Special Achievements 





Over 14 County Champions








CRICKET:  





Team�
Played�
Won�
Lost�
Drew�
County Representatives:�
�
U12�
3�
2�
1�
0�
U14 -  Tom Stone; Matthew Stone�
�
U13�
4�
3�
1�
0�
�
�
U15�
4�
3�
1�
0�
�
�






HOCKEY





Representative for U16 County/Midlands Squad :  Robin Taylor








SWIMMING:





Y8  Tom Minchin


Y8 Christopher Milner 








BADMINTON:





County Representative:  Robin Taylor
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GIRLS’ PE (Including extra-curricular results)





HOCKEY:  School Captains –Alice Gregr and Hannah Wilmot


			


Team�
Played�
Won�
Lost�
Drew�
County Representatives:�
�
U12�
5�
5�
0�
0�
�
�
U13�
10�
10�
0�
0�
�
�
U14�
10�
10�
0�
0�
Katie Hutchings�
�
U15�
11�
10�
0�
1�
�
�
U16�
10�
10�
0�
0�
�
�
1st X1�
6�
5�
1�
0�
�
�



Midlands U14 Representative : Harriet Thompson





Special Achievements





All teams won Cannock and District League Title and the District Tournaments








NETBALL:  School Captain – Helen Martin





Team�
Played�
Won�
Lost�
Drew�
County Representatives:�
�
Y7�
3�
3�
0�
0�
U14 –Laura Johnston, Rebecca Watkins,�
�
Y8�
9�
9�
0�
0�
         Emma Wagstaff, Stephanie Ross, �
�
Y9�
8�
8�
0�
0�
         Lucy Clegg, Holly Dugmore.�
�
Y10�
8�
8�
0�
0�
�
�
Y11�
5�
5�
0�
0�
U16 – Rebecca Gentle, Laura Matile.�
�
U16�
1�
1�
0�
0�
U18 – Laura Keyte.          �
�
U18�
1�
1�
0�
0�
Staffs A/B Squad - Charlotte Lees, 


Helen Martin, Catherine Clague.�
�



Cannock and District U14 Representatives – Emma Langley, Sarah Graham, Sophie Tomlinson.


Birmingham U16 Representatives – Stephanie Clegg, Gwen Youlden.





Special Achievements





Cannock & District League: Y11  Winners, Y10  Winners, Y9 Winners, Y8 Winners.


Cannock & District Tournament: Y11 Winners, Y10 Winners, Y9 Winners, Y8 Winners, Y7 Winners.


Staffordshire County Tournament: U16 Winners – County Champions, U14 Semi-Finalist.


West Midlands Tournament : U16 Runners Up.


National Finals : U16 – 7th Place 


                  





TENNIS:   School Captain – Charlotte Lees








Team�
Played�
Won�
Lost�
Drew�
County Representatives:�
�
U14�
5�
3�
2�
0�
�
�
U16�
5�
4�
1�
0�
�
�
O15�
3�
2�
1�
0�
�
�



Special Achievements 





Team Achievements: U15 League Winners


District Champions:  U14 – Rebecca Watkins and Sarah Ellis





GIRLS’ FOOTBALL:  





Team�
Played�
Won�
Lost�
Drew�
County Representatives:�
�
U13�
8�
7�
1�
0�
�
�



The team represented Lichfield in the Staffordshire Games.





CROSS COUNTRY





District Representatives:	Hollie Wildman, Rebecca Watkins


			Emma Wagstaff, Rebecca Langdell


			Laura Johnston, Lydia Earnshaw


			Catherine Vins, Danielle Carr


			Helen Clayton, Stephanie Ross			








ATHLETICS





County Representatives :  	Harriet Thompson, Hollie Wildman


			Emma Wagstaff, Becky Watkins, Becky Fathers 	





SEPTEMBER�
12-14�
Y11�
DUKE OF EDINBURGH SILVER EXPEDITION�
�
�
18�
Y13�
“HAMLET BIRMINGHAM REP. THEATRE”�
�
�
�
�
19-21�
Y12�
DUKE OF EDINBURGH SILVER EXPEDITION�
�
�
�



OCTOBER�
2,3�
Y8�
TREAK CAVERN, CASTLETON�
�
�
�
24�
Various�
SPONSORED CYCLE RIDE, CANNOCK CHASE�
�
�
�
23�
Y12/13�
“ANIMAL FARM” NOTTINGHAM�
�
�
18,19�
Y10�
DUKE OF EDINBURGH BRONZE EXPEDITION�
�
�
�
�
13,20,23�
Y7�
ST. MICHAEL’S CHURCH, LICHFIELD�
�
�



NOVEMBER�
4,5,12,14�
Y9�
WHITTINGTON BARRACKS�
�
�
�
�
6�
Y7�
ST MICHAELS CHURCH. LICHFIELD�
�
�
�
�
10�
Y11�
BETH SHALOM CENTRE, NEWARK�
�
�
�
�
18�
Y12�
EDEXCEL EXHIBITION, MANSFIELD�
�
�
�
�
18�
Y12/13�
BANK OF ENGLAND COMPETITION�
�
�
�
�
25�
Y12�
HISTORY STUDY DAY, BIRMINGHAM�
�



DECEMBER�
1�
Y12�
AS BIOLOGY CONFERENCE�
�
�
10�
Y10/12�
JCB DESIGN CENTRE, STAFFS UNIVERSITY�
�
�
�
16�
Various�
CHOIR VISIT TO LICHFIELD CATHEDRAL�
�
�



FEBRUARY�
5�
Y9�
CARNEGIE BOOK NOMINATIONS, STAFFORD�
�
�
�
5�
Y13�
“OTHELLO” GARRICK, LICHFIELD�
�
�
12�
Y10/12/13�
“DOLLS HOUSE” BIRMINGHAM REP. THEATRE�
�
�
�
13-20�
Various�
SKI TRIP – VAL THORENS, FRANCE�
�
�
�
25�
Y10�
NATIONAL PORTRAIT GALLERY, LONDON�
�
�



MARCH�
1-5�
Y12�
GEOGRAPHY FIELDCOURSE�
�
�
3�
Y10�
LICHFIELD FIRE STATION�
�
�
�
5,6�
Y10/Y11�
NETBALL FINALS, MANCHESTER�
�
�
�
�
5, 12�
Y8�
SYNAGOGUES, NOTTINGHAM�
�
�
�
16�
Y13�
HISTORY LECTURE, BIRMINGHAM�
�
�
�
�
17,22�
Y9�
BUDDIHIST CENTRE, DERBY�
�
�
19�
Y13�
IMPERIAL WAR MUSEUM, LONDON�
�
�
�
�
22�
Y13�
A2 RE  CONFERENCE�
�
�
�
�
23�
Y10�
LICHFIELD WASTE TIP, SEN DEPT�
�
�
�
�
24�
Y12/Y13�
“ABIGAILS PARTY” MALVERN THEATRE�
�
�
�
�
26�
Y10�
RUGELEY POWER STATION�
�
�
�
�
28 – 1 APRIL�
Y12/Y13�
GERMAN LANGUAGE SCHOOL, GERMANY �
�
�
�









APRIL�
24,25�
Various�
DUKE OF EDINBURGH BRONZE�
�
�
�
27�
Y13�
A LEVEL ENGLISH DAY SCHOOL, SHEFFIELD�
�
�



MAY�
3�
Y12�
AS RE CONFERENCE�
�
�
�
�
14�
Y11�
STRYKERS BOWLING, TAMWORTH�
�
�
�
20�
Y9�
JCB CENTRE, STAFFS UNIVERSITY�
�
�
26�
Y9�
JCB CENTRE, STAFFS UNIVERSITY�
�
�
29- 1 JUNE�
Y12�
DUKE OF EDINBURGH GOLD�
�



JUNE�
7-11�
Y8�
FRANCE�
�
�
�
�
9�
Various�
TENNIS TOURNAMENT, EDGBASTON�
�
�
9,11�
Y10�
MILFORD COMMON FIELDWORK�
�
�
�
�
�
15�
Y11�
SHUGBOROUGH HALL�
�
�
�
�
�
15,16,17,18�
Y8�
ROSLISTON FORESTRY CENTRE, DERBY�
�
�
22�
Y10�
CADBURY WORLD�
�
�
23,25�
Y8�
BLISTS HILL MUSEUM, IRONBRIDGE�
�
�
24�
Various�
MUSICIANS AT AMERICAN ADVENTURE�
�
�
25�
Y12�
“MEASURE FOR MEASURE” LONDON�
�
�
25,27�
Y11�
DUKE OF EDINBURGH SILVER�
�
�
29�
Y12�
HIGHER EDUCATION FAIR, ASTON UNIVERSITY�
�
�
29�
Various�
WIMBLEDON�
�



JULY�
2-8�
Y12�
ARTS TRIP, PARIS�
�
�
�
6-9�
Y10�
BATTLEFIELDS OF FRANCE & BELGIUM�
�
�
�
13�
Various�
WATERSTONES, BIRMINGHAM�
�
�
�
�
�
�
�
�
�
�
�
�
�
�
�
�
�
�
�
�
�
�
�
�
�
�
�
�
�
�






EDUCATIONAL VISITS/SCHOOL TRIPS 2003-2004
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MUSIC 2003-2004





1�
Delegated Budget 2003/4�
�
Income�
�
Expenditure�
�
�
�
�
�
£�
�
£�
�
�
�
Total funding from LEA and LSC�
�
4413963�
�
�
�
�
�
Central Government Grant for UPS �
�
200356�
�
�
�
�
�
Income from facilities and services�
�
32906�
�
�
�
�
�
�
�
�
�
�
�
�
�
Staffing�
�
�
�
�
�
�
�
Teachers�
�
�
�
3062748�
�
�
�
Supply/relief teachers�
�
�
�
60676�
�
�
�
SEN support staff�
�
�
�
233554�
�
�
�
Clerical and support staff�
�
�
�
189114�
�
�
�
Premises staff�
�
�
�
71835�
�
�
�
All other staffing costs�
�
�
�
11332�
�
�
�
Supplies and Services�
�
�
�
�
�
�
�
Learning resources (inc ICT)�
�
�
�
248173�
�
�
�
Examination entries�
�
�
�
85132�
�
�
�
Administration supplies�
�
�
�
29303�
�
�
�
Administration services�
�
�
�
17302�
�
�
�
Staff development and advice�
�
�
�
90976�
�
�
�
Other supplies and services�
�
�
�
12107�
�
�
�
Premises �
�
�
�
�
�
�
�
Buildings and grounds improvement�
�
�
�
123932�
�
�
�
Grounds maintenance and improvement�
�
�
�
24671�
�
�
�
Rent and rates�
�
�
�
72970�
�
�
�
Energy�
�
�
�
46621�
�
�
�
Water and sewerage charges�
�
�
�
14043�
�
�
�
Cleaning and waste disposal�
�
�
�
102665�
�
�
�
�
�
�
�
�
�
�
�
Balance b/f from 2002/2003�
�
111927�
�
�
�
�
�
Planned development money carried forward for building projects 2004-07*�
�
�



261998�
�
�
�
�
�
4759152�
�
4759152�
�
�
�
�
�
�
�
�
�
�
2�
Trust Fund 2003/2004�
�
£�
�
�
�
�
�
Covenant and Gift Aid�
�
4091�
�
�
�
�
�
Tax reclaimed�
�
1201�
�
�
�
�
�
Other receipts and donations�
�
1654�
�
�
�
�
�
�
�
6946�
�
�
�
�
�
�
�
�
�
�
�
�
3�
Parent Association Grants 2003/04�
�
£�
�
�
�
�
�
School prizes �
�
500.00�
�
�
�
�
�
Hockey Kit�
�
72.35�
�
�
�
�
�
First Aid Courses�
�
896.33�
�
�
�
�
�
Refreshments - Governors' Meeting�
�
45.51�
�
�
�
�
�
Function Catering�
�
50.97�
�
�
�
�
�
Bugsy Malone�
�
75.00�
�
�
�
�
�
Mini Bus�
�
11895.00�
�
�
�
�
�
National Netball�
�
400.00�
�
�
�
�
�
TV DVD�
�
310.00�
�
�
�
�
�
Gift�
�
32.34�
�
�
�
�
�
�
�
14277.50�
�
�
�
�
�
�
�
�
�
�
�
�
4�
King Edward VI School Fund - period ending 31/3/04�
£�
�
£�
�
�
�
Opening balance�
�
24709.30�
�
24709.30�
�
�
�
Receipts during the year�
�
�
�
178177.77�
�
�
�
Payments during the year�
�
�
�
-176407.60�
�
�
�
Excess of receipts over payments �
�
�
�
1770.17�
�
�
�
Closing balance�
�
26479.47�
�
26479.47�
�
�
�
�
�
�
�
�
�
�
5�
Governors' Expenses - 2003-2004�
�
Nil�
�
�
�
�
* NB  At the end of the financial year 2003/04, the school also had the sum of £91290 on deposit towards the building fund.





FINANCE AND GIFTS
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� EMBED Excel.Sheet.8  ���





 M S Maybury


 Chairman of Governors
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_1167630618.xls
Sheet1

		

		SUBJECT				ENTRIES		A*		A		B		C		D		E		F		G		U		X		A*-C		A*-G

																												%		%

		FULL GCSE:

		ART & DESIGN				55		11		17		9		6		8		3		1		0		0		0		78.18%		100.00%

		BUSINESS STUDIES				47		4		10		16		13		4		0		0		0		0		0		91.49%		100.00%

		D&T: GRAPHIC PRODUCTS				45		1		16		8		6		6		2		2		1		3		0		68.89%		93.33%

		D&T: FOOD TECHNOLOGY				33		5		11		4		11		2		0		0		0		0		0		93.94%		100.00%

		D&T: RESISTANT MATERIALS				18		1		0		2		5		5		5		0		0		0		0		44.44%		100.00%

		D&T: SYSTEMS & CONTROL				35		2		13		7		7		5		0		1		0		0		0		82.86%		100.00%

		D&T: TEXTILES				20		2		11		7		0		0		0		0		0		0		0		100.00%		100.00%

		DRAMA				35		6		12		10		6		1		0		0		0		0		0		97.14%		100.00%

		ENGLISH				224		8		35		85		46		19		22		5		3		1		0		77.68%		99.55%

		ENGLISH LITERATURE				223		10		41		71		53		25		12		7		3		1		0		78.48%		99.55%

		FRENCH				129		11		27		40		38		9		3		0		1		0		0		89.92%		100.00%

		GERMAN				122		12		21		23		36		17		6		6		0		1		0		75.41%		99.18%

		GEOGRAPHY				85		17		19		11		19		9		6		1		1		2		0		77.65%		97.65%

		HE: CHILD DEVELOPMENT				36		18		9		3		3		3		0		0		0		0		0		91.67%		100.00%

		HISTORY				128		22		28		35		17		9		6		6		3		2		0		79.69%		98.44%

		P.E.				30		2		4		12		9		3		0		0		0		0		0		90.00%		100.00%

		MATHEMATICS				222		11		32		60		61		30		21		3		3		1		0		73.87%		99.55%

		MUSIC				16		3		0		8		5		0		0		0		0		0		0		100.00%		100.00%

		RELIGIOUS STUDIES				46		9		21		9		3		4		0		0		0		0		0		91.30%		100.00%

		SCIENCE (DOUBLE AWARD)				446		38		68		94		132		44		54		8		6		2		0		74.44%		99.55%

		TOTALS				1995		193		395		514		476		203		140		40		21		13				79.10%		99.35%

		% OF TOTAL						9.67%		19.80%		25.76%		23.86%		10.18%		7.02%		2.01%		1.05%		0.65%

		CUMULATIVE %:						9.67%		29.47%		55.24%		79.10%		89.27%		96.29%		98.30%		99.35%		100.00%

		SHORT GCSE:

		ART & DESIGN				8		0		2		1		2		2		1		0		0		0		0		62.50%		100.00%

		CITIZENSHIP				37		1		4		17		11		3		1		0		0		0		0		89.19%		100.00%

		DT: FOOD				30		1		16		3		6		2		2		0		0		0		0		86.67%		100.00%

		DT: GRAPHIC PRODUCTS				22		1		3		4		2		4		6		0		1		1		0		45.45%		95.45%

		DT: RESISTANT MATERIALS				13		0		0		1		1		5		1		2		1		2		0		15.38%		84.62%

		DT: TEXTILES				13		1		4		4		4		0		0		0		0		0		0		100.00%		100.00%

		P.E.				15		0		6		7		0		1		1		0		0		0		0		86.67%		100.00%

		RELIGIOUS STUDIES				11		6		3		1		0		1		0		0		0		0		0		90.91%		100.00%

		TOTALS:				149		10		38		38		26		18		12		2		2		3		0		75.17%		97.99%

		% OF TOTAL						6.71%		25.50%		25.50%		17.45%		12.08%		8.05%		1.34%		1.34%		2.01%		0.00%

		CUMULATIVE %:						6.71%		32.21%		57.72%		75.17%		87.25%		95.30%		96.64%		97.99%		100.00%		100.00%

		2004 COMBINED TOTAL:				2144		203		433		552		502		221		152		42		23		16		0		78.82%		99.25%

		% OF TOTAL						9.47%		20.20%		25.75%		23.41%		10.31%		7.09%		1.96%		1.07%		0.75%		0.00%

		CUMULATIVE %:						9.47%		29.66%		55.41%		78.82%		89.13%		96.22%		98.18%		99.25%		100.00%		100.00%

		Percentage of Y11 students obtaining 5 or more grades A*-C =										78%

		2003 COMBINED TOTAL:				2006		139		337		441		537		281		164		66		34		7		0

		% OF TOTAL						6.90%		16.80%		22.00%		26.80%		14.00%		8.20%		3.30%		1.70%		0.30%		0.00%		72.50%		99.70%

		CUMULATIVE %:						6.90%		23.70%		45.70%		72.50%		86.50%		94.70%		98.00%		99.70%		100.00%		100.00%

		Percentage of Y11 students obtaining 5 or more grades A*-C =										71%

		2002 COMBINED TOTAL:				2157		146		361		503		544		296		186		79		36		6		0

		% OF TOTAL						6.80%		16.70%		23.30%		25.20%		13.70%		8.60%		3.70%		1.70%		0.30%		0.00%		72.00%		99.70%

		CUMULATIVE %:						6.80%		23.50%		46.80%		72.00%		85.80%		94.40%		98.10%		99.70%		100.00%		100.00%

		Percentage of Y11 students obtaining 5 or more grades A*-C =										74%
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		A-LEVEL RESULTS 2004

		Number of Students = 138

		SUBJECT				ENTRIES		A		B		C		D		E		U		X		%

																						PASS

		GCE

		ART & DESIGN				10		7		2		1		0		0		0		0		100.00%

		BUSINESS STUDIES				8		0		4		1		2		1		0		0		100.00%

		BIOLOGY				31		9		3		7		7		3		2		0		93.55%

		CHEMISTRY				22		8		10		1		1		2		0		0		100.00%

		DESIGN & TECHNOLOGY				31		4		5		9		7		5		1		0		96.77%

		ECONOMICS				7		0		3		1		2		1		0		0		100.00%

		ENGLISH LITERATURE				30		8		6		6		6		4		0		0		100.00%

		ENGLISH LANGUAGE				39		2		8		13		8		6		2		0		94.87%

		ENVIRONMENTAL SCIENCE				6		1		2		0		2		1		0		0		100.00%

		FRENCH				9		3		2		2		0		1		1		0		88.89%

		GERMAN				7		1		5		1		0		0		0		0		100.00%

		GENERAL STUDIES				110		11		15		26		16		24		18		0		83.64%

		GEOGRAPHY				17		4		3		2		6		2		0		0		100.00%

		HISTORY				23		4		10		7		1		1		0		0		100.00%

		MATHEMATICS				28		7		6		6		4		4		1		0		96.43%

		FURTHER MATHEMATICS				1		1		0		0		0		0		0		0		100.00%

		MUSIC				5		0		2		1		1		0		1		0		80.00%

		MUSIC TECHNOLOGY

		PHYSICAL EDUCATION				9		0		4		4		1		0		0		0		100.00%

		PHYSICS				21		4		3		3		4		5		2		0		90.48%

		RELIGIOUS STUDIES				6		1		0		2		2		1		0		0		100.00%

		SOCIOLOGY				20		5		6		9		0		0		0		0		100.00%

		THEATRE STUDIES				23		3		5		10		5		0		0		0		100.00%

		TOTALS				463		83		104		112		75		61		28		0		93.95%

		% OF TOTAL						17.93%		22.46%		24.19%		16.20%		13.17%		6.05%		0.00%

		CUMULATIVE %:						17.93%		40.39%		64.58%		80.78%		93.95%		100.00%		100.00%

		AVCE

		ART & DESIGN				14		11		2		1		0		0		0		0		100.00%

		HEALTH & SOCIAL CARE				15		3		4		5		3		0		0		0		100.00%

		ICT (SINGLE AWARD)				12		4		2		4		1		1		0		0		100.00%

		TOTALS:				41		18		8		10		4		1		0		0		100.00%

		% OF TOTAL						43.90%		19.51%		24.39%		9.76%		2.44%		0.00%		0.00%

		CUMULATIVE %:						43.90%		63.41%		87.80%		97.56%		100.00%		100.00%		100.00%

		2004 COMBINED TOTAL:				504		101		112		122		79		62		28		0		94.44%

		% OF TOTAL						20.04%		22.22%		24.21%		15.67%		12.30%		5.56%		0.00%

		CUMULATIVE %:						20.04%		42.26%		66.47%		82.14%		94.44%		100.00%		100.00%

		2003 COMBINED TOTAL:				502		109		117		113		85		55		22		1

		% OF TOTAL						21.70%		23.30%		22.50%		16.90%		11.00%		4.40%		0.20%		95.40%

		CUMULATIVE %:						21.70%		45.00%		67.50%		84.50%		95.40%		99.80%		100.00%

		2002 COMBINED TOTAL:				429		94		115		115		68		32		5		0

		% OF TOTAL						21.90%		26.80%		26.80%		15.90%		7.50%		1.20%		0.00%		98.80%

		CUMULATIVE %:						21.90%		48.70%		75.50%		91.40%		98.80%		100.00%		100.00%
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